## Lisa Schovanek

Subject:

RE: Water service

----Original Message----

From: Jeffrey Yanew < jyanew@sturgeoncounty.ca>

Sent: June 2, 2021 1:37 PM

To: Lisa Schovanek < lschovanek@sturgeoncounty.ca>

Subject: FW: Water service

Hi Lisa,

Mr. Crozier would like to present at the June 22, Council Meeting if possible in closed session.

**Thanks** 

----Original Message-----

From: Lenard Crozier

Severed in line with Section 17 of the FOIP Act

Sent: June 2, 2021 1:14 PM

To: Jeffrey Yanew < jyanew@sturgeoncounty.ca>

Cc: Dan Derouin <dderouin@sturgeoncounty.ca>; Alanna Hnatiw <ahnatiw@sturgeoncounty.ca>

Subject: Water service

## **Good Afternoon Jeff**

First of all I want to thank you and Sturgeon County for all of the efforts that you have made to accomplish the changeover of our water service from Edmonton Garrison.

We had been receiving our water from the DND since 1960. It was a very positive relationship.

Preliminary usage readings since the April 22 changeover, as well as the application of the Sturgeon County water rate indicates that our cost will immediately be about 4 times what it was before the changeover.

As you know from our discussions, we are in the process of exploring alternate cost effective on farm water sources such as wells and dugouts.

Jeff, with this e-mail, I am hereby asking that we have the opportunity to make a presentation to council, on June 22, 2021.

We will discuss our water usage situation and the possibility of some short term cost adjustment until alternate complementary water sources can be put in place.

Thank you for your continued support.

Lenard Crozier

Sent from my iPad